Dear Potential Judge,
We are delighted to invite you to participate in the Intel International Science and Engineering Fair at the Phoenix Convention Center May 12-17, 2013.  This is the world’s largest pre-college science and engineering exhibition, with over 1,500 high school students from more than 60 countries who   compete for over $4 million in awards.  It is supported by over 30 organizations and managed by the Society for Science and the Public.  This Fair showcases many of the brightest students and provides a unique opportunity for their work to be judged by professional scientists and engineers like you.  Student finalists have often stated that their interaction with expert judges is the highlight of their Intel ISEF experience.  Over 1,000 qualified grand awards judges are required to provide a statistically significant number of interviews for each student finalist.  To obtain more information, please go to www.societyforscience.org/intelisef2013.  You may register to be a judge by going directly to www.apps2.societyforscience.org/isef/judging/.
Judging activities will start on the afternoon of Tuesday, May 14 and continue until the evening of Wednesday, May 15.  You may check in Tuesday at the registration desk anytime between noon and 5:00 PM to receive your judging packet.  Judges will be allowed in the exhibition hall to prejudge projects from noon to 10:30 PM.  You will meet with your category co-chairs during dinner for attendance verifications and a question-answer period before continuing project prejudging.  Student interviews will be held on Wednesday during the morning and afternoon, after which caucus sessions will be conducted to determine award winners.   

In response to last year’s judge surveys, several changes will be implemented to improve the judging process and experience.  Project assignments will be included in your registration packet to allow more time to prepare for interviews.  Judges can conduct two additional interviews of projects of their choice to improve statistics and better match judge expertise with projects. Changes in the schedule have been made to allow caucus discussions to begin earlier.  Online training will be available to replace the traditional judge orientation session, and category co- chairs will be trained in the use of a standardized caucus management procedure. 

Your participation is critical to the success of Intel ISEF.  Please help us by encouraging your colleagues to also register as judges.  Your efforts will be more than rewarded by your invaluable contribution to identifying the most promising young scientists and engineers in the world and helping Arizona inform, inspire and educate our pre-college students.
We sincerely hope that you will be able to accept our invitation.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth Marincola                           
William S. Glaunsinger

President                                              
Lorna Stulen-Glaunsinger

Society for Science & the Public
Judging Chairs, Intel ISEF Phoenix 2013


